Grinshill Parish Council
Chairman:  Cllr. Mr. Adrian Burr

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD TUESDAY 7TH JULY, 2015

7pm.  Acton Reynald Cricket Club, Grinshill.

Present:  Cllr. Mr. Adrian Burr, Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley, Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones, Cllr. Mr. M Roocroft, Cllr. Mrs Suzanne Smith, Cllr. Mr K Brazier.  Clerk:  Mrs Jane Whittaker

Members of the Public:  Mr. Ian Driscoll, Mr. James Handley.

15.54  Welcome and Public Session:   No members of the public were present.  

· It was agreed that agenda item 7 would be brought forward.  Co option of new councillor.  Both Ian Driscoll and James Handley were interviewed separately.  Both candidates decided not to stay for the rest of the meeting.  A discussion took place on the suitability of both candidates and it was agreed that both were high calibre applicants, both would bring new skill sets to the table.  After a long deliberation it was agreed that James Handley would be offered the post, but it was also agreed that as soon as a new vacancy arose Ian Driscoll would be contacted to put his application in again.  The clerk will write to James Handley and Ian Driscoll on the outcome.  James Handley will be fully co opted at the next meeting on Monday 7th September.
· RAF Shawbury Representative – LAC Richard Hill.  – No report.

15.55
To receive apologies for absence and the necessary approval.  Cllr. Mr. F Aspinwall had sent an email with his apologies.  Further apologies were received from LAC Richard Hill and Shropshire Councillor Simon Jones.  All apologies were approved.

15.56
To receive declarations of Interest from Members of the Council.  Cllr. Mr. A Burr read out the Declaration regarding pecuniary and non pecuniary interests.  None received.

15.57
To approve minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting, AGM and May PC Meeting 6th May 2015.  Cllr. Mr. P Jones proposed the minutes as a true and accurate record.  Cllr. Mr. M Roocroft seconded.  All councillors approved.  Cllr. Mr. A Burr duly signed the minutes as a true and accurate copy.

15.58
Matters arising from minutes not on the agenda.  None.

15.59
Clerk Position – Update.  Cllr. Mr. A Burr reported that Mr. Graham Bould had been interviewed prior to the Council meeting.  Mr. Bould is already an existing clerk to Stoke on Tern PC.  It was agreed that he would start on a trial period for 13 weeks on the existing clerk package.  Therefore the clerk will write and inform Mr. Bould.

15.60
Parish Councillor update.  Please see minute reference 15.54

15.61
Financial Matters:  

· Bank Balance:  The clerk circulated the bank reconciliation to date.  The balance stands at £3723.72.
· Outstanding invoices
	Date
	Recipient
	Purpose
	Amount
	Cheque No.

	7.7.15
	Jane Whittaker
	Salary
	£311.14
	100524

	7.7.15
	Salc
	Subscription
	£149.00
	100525

	7.7.15
	SJF Printing
	Questionnaire
	£68.50
	100526

	7.7.15
	Salc
	Training
	£20.00
	100527

	7.7.15
	Cllr. Mr. T Collins
	Internal Audit donation
	£30.00
	100528


Cllr. Mrs S Smith proposed the accounts as correct.  Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley seconded.  All councillors agreed.  Therefore Cllr. Mrs S Smith and Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley signed the cheques.
15.62
Planning Matters:

· 14/04322/FUL Erection of dwelling Stone Grange.  Applicant Mr. A Burr.  Permission granted.
· 15/01422/FUL Erection of dwelling 54 The Hill, Grinshill.  Applicant: Mr. J Handley. Refused.
· 15/04595/ENF Change of Use of agricultural land to provide a driveway.   Enforcement Officer Mr. Richard Denison.  Awaiting outcome.
· Place Plan and Parish Plan Questionnaire – Public Meeting 23rd May. Results were shared with residents.  The agreed way forward was that the Parish would review its development boundary which would rationalise the whole village for  proposed plan going forward.  Therefore a sub committee was formed Cllr. Mr. M Roocroft, Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones, Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley and when co opted  Mr. James Handley.
· SamDev – update.  The new document had been sent round, the clerk had noted that no reference to Grinshill had been made.
15.63
Highways:

· Pot Holes – These were marked on the map.  It was agreed that Sansaw should be informed of  the pot holes on Gooseberry Lane.  Also the cows are making a mess where they cross Sandy Lane.  The clerk will inform Sansaw.
· Salt Bin Signs – Cllr. Mr. A Burr circulated a copy of the new sign, 4 will be ordered.
· Maintenance of grass verge. – No reply had been received to date regarding the letter sent after the last meeting.
· A49 Road Sign.  Although it has been reported previously no repairs have taken place.
· A49 Traffic Survey and Road calming measure down the High Street –Af ter the recent fatality it was agreed that something need s to be done about the road speed on this stretch of the A49.  The clerk will write to David Gradwell. Cllr. Mr. A Burr will also contact West Mercia Police, The Accident Reduction Team to help sort out the situation.
· 30 mph sign between The Vineyard and Dunsmore is turned the wrong way – Highways will be informed.
· A Peugeot car has been abandoned on The High Street.  The owner has been informed although the car remains in situ.  Therefore Cllr. Mrs S Smith will contact Dave Bryant our Local Police Officer to resolve the situation.
15.64
Website:  Cllr. Mr. P Jones and Cllr. Mr. M Roocroft have been consulting with Stuart Farmer on the website.  A Rogues Gallery will be on the website shortly.
A local resident had contacted the clerk who was concerned that her name and address had been published on the website, within the minutes.  This has been removed.

15.65
Meetings attended/to attend.

· 8th June 2015, Salc Edinburgh House, Wem.  Cllr. Mr. A Burr attended.  The presentation by Ian Kilby and Mal Price on planning issues, did not really resolve the problems that face the planning department.
· LJC Meeting is now deferred until September.

· Noise Liaison Meeting RAF Shawbury 13th October.

15.66
Correspondence:  This is now circulated electronically.

15.67
Parish Matters:

· Grinshill Village Hall Update:  Cllr. Mrs S Smith reported that The Hall needs to be used.  There will be a Cream Tea afternoon in August.  There will also be a relaunch of the facilities.  The Village Hall needs a new committee member.
· Memorial Bench for Jane Lillistone.  This has now been purchased by Cllr. Mr. T Wycherley as a flat pack for £169.00.  A plaque is also required.
· Quarrymans Cottage, no further developments on sorting out the noise or nuisance problem concerning planning.
15.68
Date of next meeting:  Monday 7th September 2015, 7pm, Grinshill Village Hall, Grinshill.

Monday 2nd November 2015, 7pm.  Grinshill Village Hall.

Cllr. Mr. A Burr thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 9.17pm.

Jane Whittaker – Clerk to Grinshill PC Email: knowlesmere@gmail.com

